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Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Please be advised that significant roadworks are slated to commence at the 

intersection of Melbourne and Kilmore roads on Monday 7th March 2022.  All GisBus 

services, including school runs will be affected significantly. 

The intersection is expected to be closed to all traffic until 11th July 2022. 

School children’s collection and drop-offs will be altered by these roadworks.  

Morning collections at Joseph Avenue and Jacksons Creek Bus Stop should not be 

affected unduly.  Collections after Jacksons Creek, however, may run up to ten 

minutes late.  It is therefore imperative that you notify GisBus of student absence well 

in advance of collection time to facilitate our easy running.  We ask that students be at 

their collection points at the same time as is currently advertised. 

Afternoon collections from school will continue as normal.  We may, however, need 

to place children upon different buses to minimize delays.  This means you may see a 

different driver.  Drop off times for students will necessarily alter as we work to 

manage passage around the roadworks. 

 

In the afternoon, we have no capacity to collect students from the Gisborne library to 

deliver anywhere on or about Kilmore Road.  The only option we have available is for 

these students to go to the Coles bus stop for collection at 4:17, which will travel via 

Gisborne Railway Station and the 4:29 train pickup. 

 

Current plans indicate that route 473 will depart the Keily Road Bus Stop then travel 

along Howey Street, and into Aitken Street.  The Rodney Street, Calthorpe Street and 

Telegraph Hotel bus stops will not be in use until the roadworks are completed.  

Application is being made for a temporary bus stop on Howey Street adjacent to 

Rodney Street. 

For a full description of these works please visit Regional Roads Victoria at 

www.regionalroads.vic.gov.au  

Please be patient with us while we work through these changes and alterations 

Kind Regards 

GisBus 

http://www.regionalroads.vic.gov.au/

